
 

 

 

Our Lady and St Joseph Catholic Primary School 

Half –term planning 2020/2021  

Nursery:  Spring term 2 

 

 Week 1 
21.02.22 

 
Fairy tales            

Week 2 
28.02.22 

 
Fairy tales 

World Book Day - 3rd 
March 

Week 3 
07.03.22 

 
Fairy tales 

Week 4 
14.03.22 

 
St Patrick’s Day - 17th 

March 

Fairy tales 

Week 5 
21.03.22 

 
Mothers Day - Sunday 

27th March 

Easter 
 

Week 6 
28.04.22 

 
Easter 

 
 

Topic 
 
 

Curriculum Skills 
& COL superhero 

 
 

Thinking, problem 
solving & decision 

making 

 
Working with others 

 
Creative 

 

 
Self-management 

 
Managing 

Information 

 
Working with others 

Fairy tales/ Spring and Easter 



 

 

             RE Weekly worship and 

Prayer book 

 
Shrove Tuesday  

 
Key Vocab:  eggs, 
flour, water, pancake, 
flip, frying pan shrove 
Tuesday, pancake day, 
day before, 

 
Lent 

 
Key Vocab:  Ash 
Wednesday, 40 days, 
desert, Jesus, Easter 
Sunday, die on the 
cross,   , six weeks, 
reflection, 
preparation, sacrifice, 
last supper, holy 
week, Easter, new life, 
Palm Sunday, palm 
leaves 
  

 

Weekly worship and 

Prayer book 

 

Lent 
 

Key Vocab:  Ash 
Wednesday, 40 days, 
desert, Jesus, Easter 
Sunday, die on the 
cross,   , six weeks, 
reflection, preparation, 
sacrifice, last supper, 
holy week , Easter, new 
life, Palm Sunday, palm 
leaves 
 

St David’s Day 
 

Key Vocab:  St David, 
1st march, daffodils, 
church, Wales, patron 
saint, feast,  leek, 
dragon, green, white 

Weekly worship and 

Prayer book 

 

Lent 
 

Key Vocab:  Ash 
Wednesday, 40 days, 
desert, Jesus, Easter 
Sunday, die on the 
cross,   , six weeks, 
reflection, preparation, 
sacrifice, last supper, 
holy week Palm Sunday, 
palm leaves 
  

 

 

Weekly worship and 

Prayer book 

 

Lent 
 

Key Vocab:  Ash 
Wednesday, 40 days, 
desert, Jesus, Easter 
Sunday, die on the 
cross,   , six weeks, 
reflection, 
preparation, sacrifice, 
last supper, holy 
week Palm Sunday, 
palm leaves 

 

St Patrick’s Day  

Jesus in the desert 

 

Key Vocab:  st 
Patricks, 17th March, 
Ireland, green, 
shamrock, church, 
feast, saint 

Weekly worship and 

Prayer book 

 

Easter 

 

Key Vocab:  Ash 
Wednesday, 40 days, 
desert, Jesus, Easter 
Sunday, die on the 
cross,   , six weeks, 
reflection, preparation, 
sacrifice, last supper, 
holy week , Easter, new 
life, 

 
 

Easter Story 

Weekly worship and 

Prayer book 

 

Easter 

 

Key Vocab:  Ash 
Wednesday, 40 days, 
desert, Jesus, Easter 
Sunday, die on the 
cross,   , six weeks, 
reflection, preparation, 
sacrifice, last supper, 
holy week  
 
 
 

Easter Story 
 



 

 

 
Literacy 

Core Story 
 
 

         
 
 

Phonics 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Phase one 
Body percussion 

Voice sounds 
Rhythm 

Alliteration X 2 
 
 

 
 

Phase one 
Body percussion 

Voice sounds 
Rhythm 

Alliteration X 2 
 

World Book Day 
 

 
 
 

Phase one 
Body percussion 

Voice sounds 
Rhythm 

Alliteration X 2 
 
 

 
 
 

Phase one 
Alliteration 

 
Letter sound of 

the week: s 
 

Stories about 
Mum’s 

Easter story 
 
 

Phase one 
Alliteration 

 

Letter sound of the 
week: a 

 

Easter story 
 
 

Phase one 
Alliteration 

 

Letter sound of the 
week: t 

 

 
Shared reading 

 
 
 
 

 
High Frequency 
Words - repeat 
from spring 1 

(2 a week) 

 
 

I & a 
 
 

 
 

the & and 

 
 

go & to 
 

 
 

 
 

no & into 
 

 
 

mum & dad 

 
 

and & the 



 

 

 
Mathematics 

 
 

Introduce the All 
about Number power 

point 1 -10  
 

Numbers 10 and 
beyond 

 
Looking at the 
concept of numbers. 

1 - 10 and beyond 
 

Ordering numbers 
Missing numbers 

 
Key Vocab: number 
names, order, next, 
in line, after, missing, 
1 more, 1 less, 
before, now, check. 

 
 

All about Number 
power point 1 -10  

 
SSM: Height 

 
Measuring by height 
using a variety of ways 
with links to the story 
of Jack and the 
Beanstalk 
 
Key Vocab: number 
names, order, next, in 
line, after, missing, 1 
more, 1 less, before, 
now, check. 
 

All about Number 
power point 1 -10  

 
Numbers 10 and 

beyond 
 
Looking at the concept 

of numbers. 
1 - 10 and beyond 

Begin to find one more 
or less from a given 

number. 
 

Key Vocab: number 
names, order, next, in 
line, after, 1 more, 1 
less, before, now, 
check. 

 
 

All about Number 
power point 1 -10  
 

SSM: Capacity –  
 

Using Sand and 
containers. 

Key Vocab: - full, 
empty, half full, 

nearly empty, nearly 
full. 

 
SSM: Size Comparing 

different sizes of 
objects from big to 

small 
 

Key vocab: small, 
big, smallest, largest, 
size, compare, 
middle-sized 
 

All about Number 
power point 1 -10  

 
Numbers 10 and 

beyond 
Looking at the concept 

of numbers. 
1 - 10 and beyond 
Begin to find one 

more or less from a 
given number. 

 
Key Vocab: number 
names, order, next, in 
line, after, missing, 1 
more, 1 less, before, 
now, check. 
 

All about Number 
power point 1 -10  

 
SSM: Pattern   

 
Recap on what makes 

a pattern. 
 

Key Vocab: Patterns, 
colour name, after, 
next, repeat, continue, 
check. 

 
SSM: Shape 2D  

 
Recap on shapes and 

their properties. 
 
Key Vocab: shape 
names, shape song 
words, sides, corner, 
vertices, long, short, 
straight, curves, 
round, pointy, 
diagonal. 
 

 
Understanding 

The 
World 

Shrove Tuesday – 
Exploring pancakes 

 
Science week 
experiments 

 

St David’s day 
 

Mother’s Day planting 
 

Runner bean 
experiments 

 

Spring Season – Explore 
Spring and what 

happens 
 

Key Vocab: spring, new 
life, warmer weather, 
lambs, planting, 

Gardening 
 

 
Key Vocab: Colour 
names, mix, change, 
new, Bulbs, seed, 
plant, soil, water, 

Easter – sequencing 
the story 

 
Mother’s Day 

 
Key Vocab: mother’s 
day, mum, love , 

Easter– sequencing 
the story 

 
 

Gardening 
 



 

 

Key Vocab: Related 
to the experiments 
you are doing. 
 

Key Vocab: running 
beans, soil, plant, 
growing, pot, bag, 
cotton wool, water, 
sun 

growing, green, trees, 
what happens, rain, 
sun, clouds. 
 
Making Gingerbread 

 
Key Vocab: 
gingerbread, cooking, 
ingredients, flour, eyes, 
oven, mixing, ginger, 
favour, 

 
 

 
 

grow, planters, 
watering can, 
trowel, greenhouse, 
sprout, bud, stem, 
leaf, roots 

special, kind, caring, 
loving,  
 

Key Vocab: Colour 
names, mix, change, 
new, Bulbs, seed, 
plant, soil, water, 
grow, planters, 
watering can, trowel, 
greenhouse, sprout, 
bud, stem, leaf, roots 

 

 
Expressive 

Arts 
& 

Design 
 

Role-play: linked to 
stories (Three pigs 

house etc.) 
 

Making our own 
leaves/ promises for 

lentern tree 
 

Making a sweet 
house  

 
 

Role-play: linked to 
stories (Three pigs 

house etc.) 
 
Focus on Painting – 
Painting daffodils and 
other flowers. 
 
Creating our own 
beanstalks from 
construction/ Collage 
resources 
 

Role-play: Baby Clinic 
 

Design your own 
gingerbread man 

Role-play: Baby 
Clinic  

 
 

 

 
Design crosses and 

Easter eggs 
 

Painting picture of our 
mum’s 

 
Mother’s Day cards 

 
 
 
 

Creating our own 
picture of Easter 

 
Painting pattern eggs  

 
Making our own 

Easter cards 

PSED 
& 

PSHCE 
 

Healthy me: 
Everybody’s body 
 
Interest Me: (small 
groups) Head, 

Healthy me: We like 
to move it, move it 

Interest Me: (small 
groups) play one of 

Healthy me: Food, 
glorious food 

Interest Me: Sing the 
Jigsaw Song: ‘Keep fit, 

Healthy me: Sweet 
dreams 
 
Interest Me: (small 
groups) Show the 

Healthy me: Keeping 
clean 
 
Interest Me: (small 
groups) Adult to come 

Healthy me: Stranger 
danger 

Interest Me: (small 
groups) Watch Red 



 

 

shoulders, knees and 
toes song - get all the 
words muddled up 
and point to the 
wrong parts of the 
body when singing 
the words.  
 
Help Me Learn: Ask 
the children where 
their hearts are. 
Explain that the 
hearts beat slowly 
when we are relaxed 
and quickly when we 
do exercise. Play 
music, children to 
run/jump/skip, etc. 
and when the music 
stops adult to give 
them an instruction 
e.g. hands on head, 
fingers on knees. 
Observe to see if 
children are 
confident about the 
parts of their body 
and the correct 
names. Include 
trickier terms to 
extend the more able 
e.g. calf, thigh, etc. 

the songs and do all 
the actions to it. How 
does moving make 
you feel? How does 
your body feel?  
 
Help Me Learn: Go 
outside and do an 
obstacle course 
together. Plan what 
each stage is going to 
be. Cheer each other 
on and time how long 
it takes to get the 
whole team through. 
Can you beat your 
time?  
 
Questions: What does 
your heart do when 
you are moving and 
exercising?  
 
Let’s Think: Cool 
down back inside, 
explain that you need 
energy to do 
everything that you do 
in a day. If you want 
to have lots of energy, 
what things do you 
need to do/eat/drink 
to help?  

keep healthy’. (Small 
groups) 2 teddies/dolls 
with their lunchboxes. 
One box full of not so 
healthy food, the other 
full of healthy food. 
Children to talk about 
them (make notes of 
their comments).  
 
Help Me Learn: 
Introduce the terms 
healthy and not so 
healthy. What do they 
mean? Make a healthy 
sandwich together, talk 
about fillings and how 
they are good for you 
and the effect they 
have on your body.  
 
Questions: What does 
healthy food do to our 
bodies? If you ate less 
healthy food all the 
time, what would 
happen to your body? If 
something is less 
healthy does that mean 
you can never eat it?  
 
Let’s Think: Share the 
sandwich (a little bit 

children the 
beginning and end 
part of In the Night 
Garden (can be 
found on CBEEBIES) 
where the child is 
falling asleep and 
where all the 
characters are saying 
good night (or 
similar).  
 
Help Me Learn: Play 
some lullabies. How 
do they make you 
feel? Do you ever 
have dreams? Share 
their ideas with each 
other. Adult to show 
some pyjamas, a 
teddy, hot water 
bottle, dressing 
gown to promote 
discussion. Pass 
Jigsaw Jenie around.  
 
Questions: What do 
they do before they 
go to sleep? What 
do they wear? Do 
they cuddle 
anything? Do they 

in with FILTHY hands 
(make it obvious!) and 
sit down with group of 
children at fruit time 
and go to eat the fruit. 
Give it time to see if 
any of the children 
notice anything. If not, 
get another adult to 
ask: Is it OK 
for_________ to eat 
this fruit right now? 
Can anyone see 
anything wrong? 
Quick chat about what 
should be done to 
make things better.  
 
Help Me Learn: 
Children to give 
instructions how to 
wash hands. What do 
you need to do first? 
Once adult has 
successfully washed 
hands, children to 
take it in turns to 
wash their own hands. 
Sing ‘This is the way 
we wash our hands’; 
make up your own 
words to suit actions, 
e.g. This is the way we 

Riding Hood on 
CBeebies. Did RRH 
know the wolf? He 
was a stranger. Should 
she have talked to 
him?  
 
Help Me Learn: Read 
‘Never Talk to 
Strangers’ (or similar). 
Talk through 
scenarios; if possible, 
act it out with another 
member of staff. First 
go with the stranger 
and the children to 
suggest ways that 
they could keep safe 
and what they need to 
do.  
 
Questions: What do 
strangers look like? 
What should you do if 
you get lost? How can 
you get help, who 
could you go to?  
 
Let’s Think: Plan 
things you can do and 
say if you are ever 
approached by a 
stranger. Things to 



 

 

Afterwards ask how 
the children feel. 
 
Questions: Are you 
feeling warmer? How 
has your breathing 
changed? What is 
your heart doing? 
 
Let’s Think: Scatter 
the pictures on the 
floor; in talk partners, 
share which activity 
they like most and 
why. 
 

 each) and share with 
each other what their 
favourite healthy snack 
is.  
 

say prayers before 
sleep?  
 
Let’s Think: Children 
to find a comfy place 
to lie. Play a lullaby. 
Encourage children 
to close their eyes 
and take slow, deep 
breaths. Explain how 
important it is to get 
good night’s sleep, 
that’s when we grow 
and get healthy. At 
the end of the song, 
children to pretend 
to wake up, yawn, 
stretch and start the 
day!  
 

rub them clean, etc. 
Bubble-up 
opportunity - 
recording comments 
that children say. Chat 
about other times that 
we wash ourselves.  
 
Questions: Why do 
you need to wash 
hands? What could 
happen if you don’t?  
 
Let’s Think: We have 
found out in the last 
few weeks that we 
need to make sure we 
eat healthy foods and 
exercise but keeping 
ourselves clean is just 
as important. Washing 
hands after you have 
been to the toilet is 
especially important.  
 

remember - grown-
ups who need help 
would ALWAYS ask 
another grown-up for 
help, so if they are 
asking you for help, 
say NO and DON’T 
GO.  
 

Trips / special 
days 

 
 

 
 

 
Local trips to the 
Chrisp Street market 
in small groups? 

 
Local park – signs of 
spring? 

 

 
St Patrick’s Day? 

 
Special Day: Mother’s 
Day stay and play in 
school? 

 

 


